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HALSALL PARISH COUNCIL  
WE MEET 2ND WEDNESDAY EACH MONTH 

AT ST AIDANS & THE MEMORIAL HALLS ALTERNATELY  
PLEASE SEE NOTICE BOARDS FOR DETAILS 

 

WHY NOT ADVERTISE IN HALSALL NEWS ? 
 

      

          FULL PAGE      £32 per month   (£234 per annum) 
          HALF PAGE      £20 per month   (£127 per annum) 
          QUARTER PAGE       £14 per month   (£65 per annum) 
  

There are 10 issues of Halsall News a year 
 

To advertise please contact  Mrs Susan Roberts.   
01704 897857      or     susanroberts2805@aol.com 

  

 

September 2018 MAGAZINE 
 

Closing date for Articles:  Monday 20th August 
 

Contributions by Email only to Susan Roberts 
susanroberts2805@aol.com 

 
 

Closing date for Adverts: Monday 20th August 
 

susanroberts2805@aol.com 

 

 

Halsall News can be viewed online at 
www.halsall-parish.com 
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PARISH COUNCILLORS 

  

Patrick Bell   01704 840607  Chairman 
Neil Campbell   01704 566354  Vice Chairman 
Brian Young   01704 840091   
David Corfield   01704 840705   
Raymond Brookfield  07771 798167 
Sylvia Corfield   01704 840705 
Elizabeth Wright  01704 562847 
Lynn Campbell   01704 566354 
 
 
Parish Clerk  

Dave Bond   01704 534090      
 
Borough Councillor 
Maureen Mills   01704 840160  Surgery before Parish 
       Council monthly  
       meetings.                               
  
 

THE CHURCH OF ST CUTHBERT, HALSALL  
  

Rector                    The Rev Paul Robinson      0151 526 0512  
   Parish mobile   07518 926086  
 
   The Rev Jane Morgan  01704 879180 
       07523 058080 
 

Church Wardens Stephen  Henders  01704 841085  
   Lynda Bramwell   01704 840280  
 

Verger   Sarah Mitchell   01704 889237 
       07808 064996 
   

P.C.C. Secretary Edward Carr   01695 423817 
P.C.C. Treasurer Colin Throp   01704 841281 
Organist  Edward Carr   01695 423817 

 
  

USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
    

 Gas Emergencies   0800 111 999 
 Electricity NW    08001954141 
 United Utilities (water)   0345 6723723 
 Police Contact (non urgent)  101  OR  08451253545 
 Local Police Officers or PCSO’s              01695 566444 
 Street Lighting Fault Reporting Line 0300 1236701 
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THE PARISH CHURCH OF ST.CUTHBERT,  HALSALL 
  

    Rector                          
    The Revd Paul  Robinson                 
    The Rectory                        
    Church Lane           
    Lydiate           
    L31 4HL            
    Phone: 0151 526 0512 
    Parish Mobile:  07518 926086  
 
    Email:  paulrobinson407@gmail.com         
  
Parish Surgery: Anyone wishing to arrange a Baptism or Wedding 
should ring the Rector’s Secretary to make an appointment. The 
phone number of the office is 0151 526 2292 and the office is 
staffed Monday-Wednesday 9.00am—1.00pm or you can email at:  
 
  stthomassteph@btinternet.com  
 
The Sick: This parish is committed to the care of the sick. Names of 
those in need of this ministry, either at home or in hospital, should 
be given to Paul. The Blessed Sacrament (Holy Communion) is  
reserved in church and can be taken to the housebound or ill. Holy 
Oil is also kept for the anointing of the sick. 
 
The Dying: Paul can be contacted at any time of the day or night in 
order to minister to the dying. 

 

Halsall St Cuthbert Hub website  
 

The website for the St Cuthbert Church community can be viewed at 
www.halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk    

 
The website contains information about services and events, archive material including 
school reports, Halsall Parish Magazines dating from now and back to the 1800’s,  
information and other general news updates.   
 
It also provides a link to Virginmoneygiving.com where it is possible to donate to us 
online.   On the spot updates are also available via the Facebook page.   
 
We would love to hear from anyone who may wish to suggest other content that would 
be relevant and of interest to the community.   
 

General enquiries about the site can be directed by e-mail to:  
info@halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk 

http://www.halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk
mailto:info@halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk
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The Rector Writes: 
 
Is it just the fact that I am now 50+, or is this year going past at lightening 
speed!  I can’t believe that this is the summer double edition of the       
magazine already. 
 
July of course is the month when our schools come to the end of another 
academic year, and prepare for their long summer break.  The teaching 
staff go off on a well earned break, breathing a sigh of relief that it’s all 
over for another year.  The children look forward to the long hot summer 
(well we can hope anyway), playing with their friends, maybe getting away on 
holiday.  And parents and grandparents look forward to six or seven weeks 
of pure joy, looking after their little ‘darlings’ and trying their best to think 
of things for them to do so that boredom doesn’t set in.  Roll on the      
summer holiday’s!!!  Oh! No!  I hear some of you saying. 
 
But of course holidays are important.  I don’t know about you, but I love 
having time to get away, be it a week on a sunny Greek Island, or an        
afternoon on Southport beech, or a walk in the countryside, having time off 
away from all the pressures of life is just great.  Even having the chance to 
spend a quiet afternoon in the garden, sitting on your favourite deckchair 
with an ice-cold lager or gin and tonic by your side, can in itself be heaven 
sent. 
 
It is, I believe, important for all of us in this day and age to take some time 
for ourselves, to refresh ourselves and recharge our batteries and there is 
no better time for that than summer 
 
And finding time to recharge our batteries – to have a holiday – is       
something that is very biblical.  Whilst it does not say in the Gospel’s that 
Jesus ever went to Tenerife, or Benidorm, or even the Jewish equivalent of 
Butlins, it does say, quite often, that Jesus took himself off to be alone, to 
have some time to himself.  The implication being to me that he recharged 
his batteries. 
 
So whatever you get up to this summer make sure that you find some time 
to recharge your own batteries and try to have a break from the ordinary 
concerns of life.  If you do, you will be refreshed and revitalised. 
 
If you are getting away have a happy and safe holiday.  If you are staying 
at home pamper yourself.  Go on spoil yourself – you’re worth it!!!! 
 
With all good wishes 
 
      Paul  
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Sunday Services in the United Benefice for July & August 

 
Sunday 1

st
 July – Trinity 5 

8.00am   BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am   BCP Holy Communion St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am  CW Sung Eucharist St Thomas’ 
 

Sunday 8
th

 July – Trinity 6 
8.00am   BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am   CW Sung Eucharist St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am  Outdoor Parade  Parish Hall Field (Lydiate) 
 

Sunday 15
th

 July – Trinity 7 
8.00am   BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am   BCP Holy Communion St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am  Confirmation Enrolment St Thomas’ 
 

Sunday 22
nd

 July – Mary Magdalene 
8.00am   BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am   CW Sung Eucharist St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am  CW Sung Eucharist St Thomas’ 
 

Sunday 29
th

 July – Trinity 9 
10.30am  United Benefice 
   Sung Eucharist St Cuthbert’s 
 

Sunday 5
th

 August – Trinity 10 
8.00am   BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am   BCP Holy Communion St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am  CW Sung Eucharist St Thomas’ 
 

Sunday 12
th

 August – Trinity 11 
8.00am   BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am   CW Sung Eucharist St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am  CW Sung Eucharist St Thomas’ 
 

Sunday 19
th

 August – Trinity 12 
8.00am   BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am   BCP Holy Communion St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am   CW Sung Eucharist St Thomas’ 
 

Sunday 26th August – Trinity 13 
8.00am   BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am   CW Sung Eucharist St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am   CW Sung Eucharist St Thomas’ 
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Mid-Week Communion Services 
 

Wednesday 4
th
 July 10.00am  St Thomas’ 

 

SCHOOL EUCHARISTS 
 

 
 

Wednesday 18
th
 July 10.00am  St Thomas’ 

Wednesday 25
th
 July 10.00am  St Thomas’ 

Wednesday 1st August 10.00am  St Thomas’ 
Wednesday 8

th
 August 10.00am  St Thomas’ 

Wednesday 15
th
 August 10.00am  St Thomas’ 

Wednesday 22
nd

 August 10.00am  St Thomas’ 
Wednesday 29

th
 August 10.00am  St Thomas’ 

Wednesday 11
th
 July 9.00am  St Thomas’ School 

Wednesday 11
th
 July 1.00pm  Haskayne School 

Wednesday 12
th
 July 9.15am  St Cuthbert’s School 

 

   

 CHURCH CLEANING ROTA  July/August 2018 

 CHALICE ROTA July/August2018  

1st July Ann Cushion Lynda Bramwell 

8th July Tara Kenyon Lynda Bramwell 

15th July Elaine Ayre Lynda Bramwell 

22nd July Sarah Mitchell Beryl Sephton 

29th July Ann Throp Lynda Bramwell 

5th August Gwyn Williams Lynda Bramwell 

12th August Beryl Sephton Lynda Bramwell 

19th August Diane Comfort Colin Throp 

26th August Ann Cushion Lynda Bramwell 

8th July E Wroe J Wroe 
J Rawsthorne 

K Mudd 
B Knowles 

S Jessop 

22nd July E Banks N Donaldson 
S Roberts 

M Webster L Wilkinson 

5th August A Critchley P Waterworth 
C Moss 

S Waterworth 
E Robinson 

K Twist 
M Mills 

19th August P Carr E Houlgrave 
A Webster 

E Carr 
J Aynsley 

A Grimshaw 
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* THE REPAIR MAN * 
 

UPVC. WINDOWS. DOORS 
 

COMPOSITE DOORS 
 

REPLACEMENT LOCKS -HANDLES 
 

LETTERPLATES 
 

DOOR BARRELS 
 

FAILED DOUBLE GLAZING UNITS 
 

NO OBLIGATION CALL OUT 
 
 

RING TOM 
0777-287-0101 

Quarter Page 
 
 

You could advertise in 
this space for: 
£14 per month 
£65 per year 
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Heritage Weekend  
What a great success this was! Locals and visitors from further afield came to study the 
historical documents and festival photographs on display. The bell ringers were greatly 
appreciated and the chance to climb up to the tower to watch the ringers and learn 
about the church clock was a wonderful experience. Many people were interested in 
the  wedding registers and enjoyed reminiscing about their own wedding . Rose Queen 
dresses and photographs through the ages from the 1930's to the 1990's were closely 
studied and delighted many people who found images of themselves or their relatives 
& friends amongst the masses of material on display. A really good community event! 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Scarecrow Festival 
With over 80 scarecrows scattered throughout the Parish, there was plenty for people 
to see. The family treasure trail was very well supported. There was a great  selection 
of "Wooden Spoon" scarecrows made by the reception class  pupils adorning the steps 
around the font and every other child in the school had their work on show too. Some 
wrote limericks, others wrote three line poems whilst the older children wrote longer 
poems. The theme for all of them was, of course, Scarecrows.  
Thanks to everyone who made a scarecrow for making the event a success once again. 

 

To see all the 80+ scarecrows scattered around the area please visit  
https://halsallscarecrows2018.weebly.com/ 

Our thanks go to Norman Rigby our local photographer who has spent many 
hours out on his bike scarecrow spotting. 
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Full size versions of this leaflet are available in St Cuthbert’s church. 



11 

 



12 

 

 The Segars of Barton House 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Segar family built up a proud reputation in the 17th and 18th centuries and were a 
very influential family who have been of great importance to Halsall not just for their 
service to the church but notably in farming by draining the moss, creating farmland 
and thereby ensuring employment and wealth in this area. 
 

The Segar family started out as Sagar and the first entry on the family tree starts with a 
record of an Edward Sagar who was a notary in Manchester; he was born in 1572 and 
died in 1639. He was the father of another Edward Segar who was born in 1600 and 
this is the first mention of a Segar at Halsall. This occurred in the Register of Bishop        
transcripts in the 17th century, which showed that Edward Segar was a curate at the 
parish church 1633-1637 and also a schoolmaster in the Tudor schoolhouse, which was 
built attached to the church in 1593 by the donation of Edward Halsall. The Segars    
provided Churchwardens and curates for the church from the 1640’s until the mid 18th 
century. Edward’s son William was also a curate and he was born in 1639 two years 
before his father died. William’s son John was a yeoman, an owner of a landed estate 
and he had a son another Edward. It was this son who started to drain the moss. 
 

William Sagar the curate had an eventful life. In 1683 he bore witness to a signed     
affidavit by Nathaniel Brownwell, who had become Rector after a curacy of 5 years. At 
the solemn Sunday morning service on the 16th September 1693, the Rector read the 
39 articles of Protestant faith and pronounced them as agreeable to the word of God. 
He also gave his assent and consent to the Book of Common Prayer and did swear 
‘allegiance to the King Charles II and declare it unlawful to take up arms against the 
King and abhor traitorous poison against him or those commissioned by him’. This oath 
was made before Lord John Bishop of Chester. There was a double reason for this    
dramatic declaration. Firstly the previous Rectors at Halsall had been barely               
conformable to the Protestant religion and mostly Catholic and conservative. Secondly 
but more immediate, the Rye house Plot in March 1683 was a deliberate attempt to 
assassinate the King by extreme Presbyterian Protestants and had shaken the            
established church to its very core. However this outward display of Protestantism did 
not sit well with William, by now he was a curate and not merely parish clerk, ‘he     
revolted from the church’ which means he left the church and reverted before his 
death in 1689. However in this context “revert” may not mean reverted back to the 
Church of England. This was the reign of James II and ‘revert’ in this circumstance    
probably meant he reverted to Roman Catholicism. 

Site of Barton 
House 

Gatepost  Stoneball 
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The Segars became related through marriage to the manorial Halsall family by the 
marriage of John to Maria Halsall. The church records show that Johannis Segar       
married Maria Halsall of Barton on the 12th September 1699. (The Latin form of      
English names was common in records of the early 18th century.) She was the    
daughter of Richard Halsall who had lived at Barton House in the middle of the 17th 
century. His death, shortly after the marriage meant that Barton House passed to the 
Segar name. Standing on a sandstone outcrop it was an imposing building of three 
storeys with great gate posts topped by large sandstone balls. The house has since 
been demolished but the cobble path and land remain. So too do the great sandstone 
balls one of which is a feature in the author’s garden. The land around the house 
sloped downwards to Barton mere, indeed so much of the local land was under marsh 
or mere that efforts were made to drain the land and this was to become a major   
project for Edward the son of Johannis and Maria who was born in 1700.  
 

In 1760    Edward Segar of Barton House, who had been Churchwarden from 1729-
1737, started to reclaim land by a long process of ditch digging and surface stripping of 
the peat turfs. The surface of the stripped land was burnt and reploughed and left to 
recover. The process took seven years after which it was ready for cultivation. This 
transformed the agricultural land around Barton and on Halsall moss which had been 
mostly a wet moss land of meres and marsh. This together with the planting of pines 
at Formby which stabilised the sand dunes, meant that the inundation, made by the 
sea through inlets was reduced and the meres changed from salt to freshwater,     
eventually being drained off into brooks as the ditch building progressed. For the   
people of Halsall these changes gave less opportunity to catch mackerel and flukes in 
tidal surges but this was offset by more good agricultural land and the arrival in       
Autumn of more wild fowl such agricultural land encouraged. In the middle of 18th 
century Edward Segar extended his cultivable land and built West Crantum farm on 
the moss near Ainsdale. 
 

The parish records show that the Segars flourished in the 18th century and this was 
due mainly to Johannis and Maria who had 11 children. Their son Edward, of moss 
draining fame, had 13 children. One of Edward’s sons Halsall Segar made a name for 
himself on the Liverpool corn exchange as did his son also named Halsall. Another son 
John also took a wife called Mary, but he had 6 daughters and only 1 son. By the 19th 
century the Segar family, which one time had 3 families living at Barton House were 
reduced to one. By 1884 there were no births of Segars in the Halsall registers. The 
1861 census shows a John Segar living at Barton house and farming 60 acres. His wife 
was Alice and he had 4 daughters. His brother Henry farmed White House farm in 
Smithy Lane Barton. Barton house was for centuries the leasehold property of the 
Segar family but by the 19th century had passed to Charles Scarisbrick. John Segar Jnr 
was the tenant farmer at Barton house while his father owned Whitehouse farm. By 
now other Segars had moved out to Ainsdale and were very successful. John Segar had 
a large farm in Ainsdale; he farmed part and leased the rest 1824. Other Segars moved 
out of Halsall to Aughton and Ormskirk.   continued overleaf 
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Halsall Village Proud and Tidy Group 

 
The Lancashire Best Kept Village judges will be visiting us from the 1st 
June to 20th July. During this time we get two different sets of judges 
who visit us twice each. We especially ask everyone who has residential or 
commercial property in the village to take a look at the front of their 
properties to ensure things are in good order.   
 
Please continue to pick up any litter you see - especially after the       
Heritage Weekend and many thanks to all those who made the effort 
with the plastic clean-up in the area. 
 

Thank You 

Continued from previous page 

A legacy of the Segars is apparent in a road across the moss to Halsall which is 
called Segar’s Lane this is because this road led to West Crantum farm. The 
Segar family over generations, are buried in Halsall church in ground close to 
the vestry door on the north side of the chancel, in very elaborate graves 
which at one time had iron railings around them. 
 
       Stephen Henders 

         

       WARDENS AND SIDESPERSONS        July/August 2018 
     

1st Jul Stephen Henders Anne Grimshaw Eleanor Wroe    Enid Banks 

8th Jul Lynda Bramwell  Jim Critchley    Len Davidson 

15th Jul Stephen Henders Elaine Ayre Bill Banks     John Wroe 

22nd Jul Lynda Bramwell Colin Throp Beryl Sephton   Rebecca Ridley 

29th Jul Stephen Henders Elaine Ayre Anne Cushion    Tara Kenyon 

5th  Aug Lynda Bramwell Anne Grimshaw Elaine Ayre   Philip Banks 

12th Aug Stephen Henders  Eileen Houlgrave Ann Critchley 

19th Aug Lynda Bramwell Colin Throp Eleanor Wroe   Enid Banks 

26th Aug Stephen Henders Elaine Ayre Jim Critchley   Len Davidson 
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For the last 5 years Chris Birks has been the  
editor of The Halsall News Magazine.  Chris has  

decided to step down from his role and the  
Parish Council, Parochial Church Council and myself 
would like to thank Chris for all his hard work and 

the time he has given to this  
valuable role. His help has been very much  

Appreciated 
  

Fr Paul Robinson 
………………………………………………………………… 

Some volunteering opportunities 

With Chris’ departure we are now urgently 
looking for some volunteers to join the editorial 
team who produce the magazine each month.   

 

A variety of roles need to be filled and if you are 
able to give a few hours each month and would 

be interested in helping out please contact:  
 

Paul on 0151 526 0512 or  

Susan on 01704 897857. 

 ** YOUR  MAGAZINE 
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DELIVERER FOR BARTON AREA URGENTLY REQUIRED 
 

The Parish Council and the Parochial Church Council require a 
volunteer to take over the delivery of the Halsall News Letter 

to the above area. There are 10 issues every year and they 
would be delivered to your home every month except July 

and December. 
There are 56 copies to be delivered each month.  

Unfortunately unless someone is prepared to take on this task 
there will be no further deliveries to Station Road, Smithy 

Lane and Southport Road after the July/August edition. 
 

If you are interested and require any further information 
please telephone Mr E Carr on 01695 423817.  

  

ALSO 
 

We need a volunteer to deliver the copies of the Halsall 
Newsletter to the people who actually deliver them. 

The copies would be delivered to your home and would  
require splitting into the relevant rounds to be delivered to 

the various volunteer deliverers. 
There are 15 drop offs all in the Halsall area  

with 10 issues in a 12 month period. 
 

If you feel you are able to assist please contact Mr E Carr on 
01695 423817.  
Many thanks. 

NEEDS  YOU! ** 
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NEWS FROM YOUR PARISH COUNCIL 
 
 
PLANNING 
 

2018/0433/FUL - Deerwood Barn Park House Farm, Plex Moss Lane - 
Single storey extension 
2018/0547/FUL - The Bungalow, Cross Lane - Extensions and           
alterations to the existing dwelling, with replacement windows and doors 
and associated hard and soft landscaping works and proposed new  
carport 
 
PARKING ALONG SUMMERWOOD LANE 
 

Cars parking either side of Summerwood Lane at school times and 
when funerals and weddings are taking place at St Cuthbert’s are    
causing an obstruction and prevent large vehicles, including the      
emergency services from passing through.   

Please use the Memorial Hall car park whenever possible.  
 
Dog Fouling  
 

The Parish Council has been informed of numerous incidents of dog 
poo not being picked up and disposed of properly. The dog warden has 
been informed and fines will be handed out to anyone caught not     
picking dog poo up or failing to dispose of it in the proper receptacle.   
  
Parish Council Meetings 
 

The next Parish Council Meeting will take place on Wednesday 11th July 
2018 at 7.30 p.m. at The Memorial Hall, Halsall Road, Halsall.  
 
Please note: If you wish to make audio or video recording, or take 
photographs of the meeting please phone Dave Bond, Parish Clerk 
on 01704 534090 or email davebondhpc@aol.com  in advance of 
the meeting so that this can be arranged in an organised manner in 
order to minimise any disruption.    
 
A full list of Councillors and contact numbers can be found toward the 
front of the magazine.   
 
The Parish Council Website www.halsallparish.com includes agendas 
and minutes of previous meetings.  
 
 

mailto:davebondhpc@aol.com
http://www.halsallparish.com
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HALSALL MEMORIAL HALL TRUST 
 

INVITES ALL RESIDENTS 
TO THE  

ANNUAL OPEN MEETING 
 

At 7.30 pm on Wednesday 8th August 2018  
Venue: 

Halsall Memorial Hall 
Have your say. 

 Hear about the past year’s progress 
 

Everyone is welcome – please come along! 

For information: 
 
BUS SERVICE - 315 ROUTE DESCRIPTION 
From ORMSKIRK Bus Station via Moor Street, St Helens Road, Park 
Road, Aughton Street, Prescot 
Road, TOWN GREEN, Town Green Lane, Winifred Lane, AUGHTON, 
Turnpike Road, Formby Lane, 
Birches Brow, Broad Lane, DOWNHOLLAND CROSS, Delf Lane, Altcar 
Lane, Black-a-Moor Lane, 
School Lane, HASKAYNE, Wanishar Lane, Southport Road, BARTON, 
Hill Brow, New Street, HALSALL, Halsall Road, 
Renacres Lane, SHIRDLEY HILL, Heathey Lane, Birkdale Cop, Moss 
Road, SOUTHPORT, Bentham's Way, Town Lane, 
Scarisbrick New Road, Eastbank Street and Lord Street to SOUTH-
PORT Lord Street (Leicester Street Stop). 
Returning from SOUTHPORT Lord Street (Union Street Stop) via Lord 
Street, Eastbank Street, then outward route 
reversed to ORMSKIRK Bus Station. 
 
*Hail and Ride applies on these and all rural roads  
 

      (USE IT OR LOSE IT) 
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SANCTUARY LIGHTS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
JULY 
 

1st Norman Rhodes (Birthday) 
3rd Vivian Osmond Weights (Birthday) 
3rd Catherine Bullough 
3rd James Edward Cheetham 
 (Birthday) 
5th Walter Herbert Bullough 
6th  Nancy Ainscough (Anniversary) 
6th John Prescott (Birthday) 
7th Annie Marshall (Birthday) 
7th John Huyton 
12th Jane Walsh (Birthday) 
12th Clarice Hall 
14th Michael James Yule (Birthday) 
16th David John Cruikshank 
18th Mary Serjeant (Birthday) 
18th George Henry Porter 
19th Jack Williams 
19th Sarah Ann Heaton (Birthday) 
25th Mrs. E Tesseyman 
 
AUGUST 
 

4th John Rees Howel 
9th Margaret Haldane (Birthday) 
11th John Harold Grimshaw (Birthday) 
18th Edith Elizabeth Welch (Birthday) 
18th Ernest Serjeant 
21st Gladys Mary Morris (Birthday) 
22nd Sarah Critchley 
25th James Balshaw 
25th Dennis Knowles 
26th James Hilton (Birthday) 
27th Ernest Serjeant (Birthday) 
29th Roberts James Critchley 
 (Birthday) 

 

Halsall  
St Cuthbert’s 
Sunday School 

 

 
Our last Sunday school  

before the summer break will 
take place on the 8th July.  

Weather permitting we hope 
to have a picnic either in the 

gardens or at the playing 
field. 

 

 

In September, we welcome 
any new children and their 
parents to join us at our  

Sunday school’s first meeting 
on the 9th at 9.30am. We 

look  
forward to sharing the  

children’s summer stories. 
 

A ‘Family Service’ will take 
place on the 23rd September, 

with refreshments from 
9.15am in St Cuthbert’s 

Church. 
 

Tara Kenyon & Ann Cushion 
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ST AIDAN’S HALL HIRE RATES 
   
Hourly rates are as follows 
                            Regular Weekly Users  £5 per hour. 
                                  Casual users £6 per hour 
                                        To book please contact Dave Bond  
     Tel: 01704 534090 

MEMORIAL HALL 
              

The hall is available for bookings evenings and weekends 
including Saturdays after 7pm. 

 

  Something to Celebrate?     Why not book the Memorial Hall 
 

Kitchen and toilet facilities 
Including provision for wheelchair access 

 Only £10 per hour 
£8 per hour for regular users who commit to more than 10 

consecutive weeks 
 

To book please contact Dave Bond 01704 534090  
davebond@aol.com  

HALSALL ST CUTHBERT’S CE PRIMARY SCHOOL HALL 
   
Tuesday Evenings from 6pm or Saturday all Day 
                         Contact Mr Scholes at School 

HALSALL PARISH CENTRE 
   
The Parish Centre is available for private lettings 
       Please contact Mr Scholes at school 
   For details of charges and availability  
                                            Tel; 01704  840253 

HALLS FOR HIRE 
 

One offs or Regular basis 
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Halsall Primary School Update 
 

In September, we’ll be welcoming 20 new children into the reception class. Following 
our parents’ meeting and a couple of induction days, we are confident that the         
transition from nursery to mainstream will be nice and smooth and the children will 
settle quickly. We wish them all the best at this very exciting and challenging time. 
Year 6 Residential Trip. 
In mid-June the year 6 children spent a week away in Skegness on the East Lincolnshire 
Coast. Staying at their promenade hotel they had an amazing time visiting the       
Woodside Wildlife Park and Zoo, Butlins Holiday Camp, the Skegness Seal Sanctuary, 
Tatton Park (on the way home!), Fantasy Island Amusement Park, the paddling pool, 
beach, pier and shops. It certainly was a packed, fun week and we all returned           
exhausted.  The group was very well behaved and polite and a credit to the school. 
A big thanks to Rev Paul, Kate Hampson and Ingrid Tyas for their commitment to the 
week. They were absolute stars and looked after the children so well. Photos of the 
children’s adventures should be on the website soon. 
Thank you 
On behalf of the governing body, I would like to say a big, big thankyou to the teachers, 
their assistants, welfare staff, Kidz Club staff, kitchen staff and cleaning and admin staff, 
for all their hard work again this past year and in helping Halsall St Cuthbert’s have   
another very successful year. 
Achievements in 2017/2018 
- We received OUTSTANDING in all areas in the SIAMS Inspection. (Statutory Inspection       
of Anglican and Methodist Schools) 
- Basic Skills Quality Award 
- Early Years Excellence Award (from the LEA) 
School Buildings and Premises 
In the next few months we will be carrying out maintenance of the Activity Trail,           
re-flooring the dining room and decorating the children’s cloakrooms. 
Sports at Halsall 
Sports participation at Halsall remains incredibly high and we use the National Sports 
Grant very effectively. Apart from investing in new equipment, we also link with the 
West Lancashire Sports Partnership to timetable opportunities for children to receive 
quality sports coaching in curriculum time. This is immensely popular with the children. 
We continue to be extremely successful in a wide range of inter-school sports           
competitions. This year has been a bumper year with teams winning tournaments in 
Bench Ball, Football, Cross Country, Athletics, Gymnastics, Tag Rugby, Swimming, etc. 
Mrs Crane our PE co-ordinator has worked unbelievably hard and participation in local 
events has been at an all-time high. Many thanks to Mrs Crane and the many staff    
volunteers that help with supervision and transport. 
 

From all at Halsall St Cuthbert’s, have a fabulous summer holiday, stay safe and God 
Bless.                                                 
       D Scholes (Head Teacher) 
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LANCASHIRE 

UPHOLSTERY LTD 
  

SPECIALIST IN UPHOLSTERY 
FOR OVER  

HALF A CENTURY 
  

Work done by our own 
tradesmen  

  

Ring for a free estimate  
  

Ring on  
01704 535820  

or  07889 451226  
  

NOW IN HALSALL 

EXPERIENCED, TRAINED, DOG AND 
ANIMAL HANDLER  

 

DOG WALKING     PET TAXI                               
SMALL ANIMAL BOARDING  

PET HOME VISITS      MICRO CHIPPING                   
& LOTS MORE… 

 

Talley Wags Pet Sitting provides a stress free 
alternative to kennels or catteries so your 
pets can stay in the comfort of their own 

home 
 

FULLY INSURED WITH PET BUSINESS  
INSURANCE AND NARPS REGISTERED 

REFERENCES AVAILABLE 
 

Call Sarah: 01704 550154 or 
07931340375 

Email: talleywags@hotmail.co.uk 
www.talleywagspetsitting.co.uk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Domestic & Commercial 

  
* Fuse board upgrades 
 * Fault finding and  
    testing 
 * Homebuyers 
    electrical surveys 
 * All electrical work   
    undertaken 

Home of electrical 
contracting excellence 

Call Steve 
01704 840558 
07798912544 
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Thursdays 2.00pm to 3.00pm 
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• All types of plumbing and 

heating work undertaken. 

• Bathroom specialist 

• No job too small 

• Free estimates 

• Gas safe registered 

Contact Michael on: 
01704 841136 
07854 914102 

mtwignall@clara.co.uk 

 

D J & J WIGNALL  Limited 
BUILDING CONTRACTORS 

CONSTRUCTION-MAINTENANCE-SERVICES 
 

Established over 35 years      
Time served tradesmen 

 
 

5 Dicconsons Lane Halsall L39 7HR 
Telephone 01704 841136 

e-mail jewignall@clara.co.uk   
www.wignallsbuilders.co.uk 

 
 
 

All types of work undertaken 

New Build          Refurbishments          Barn Conversions 
Extensions                                                           Bathrooms 

FMB member 

mailto:jewignall@clara.co.uk
http://www.wignallsbuilders.co.uk
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O r m s b y  M e m o r i a l s  
Monumental Stonemasons 

 

A long established family business specialising in the design and manufacture                                   

of new memorials and the renovating of existing memorials.  We provide a                 

professional, friendly and quality service. 
 

We specialise in: 

new memorials 

cremation plaques 

pet memorials 

additional inscriptions 

renovation of existing memorials including: 

        cleaning, regilding and replacing 

 
 

 

 

WOODLAND WORKS, 542 SOUTHPORT ROAD, SCARISBRICK, ORMSKIRK, 

LANCS, L40 9QQ     Tel: (01704) 880294  email: memo@ormsby.co.uk 

mailto:memo@ormsby.co.uk
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Gardener`s Corner 
 

July & August at-a-glance 
 

July is peak flowering time for most gardens, while August is the culmination of months 
of effort. The garden is a paint box of summer colour, herbaceous  borders zing with 
colour, bedding plants are blooming fit to bust & hanging   baskets are full to the brim & 
in full swing. 
And if you fancy a change of scene, it`s a great time to go garden visiting. 
 Summer is here – enjoy. Happy gardening. 
 
General Garden Tasks   
 

Raise the cutting height of the lawn mower blades during hot dry spells. 
Avoid watering the lawn, except a new lawn in long dry spells. 
Prune & deadhead roses. 
Prune philadelphus & wisteria. 
Clip privet & other fast-growing hedges. 
Continue taking softwood cuttings of shrubs. 
Cut lavender for drying. 
Keep on top of deadheading plants & perennials. 
Divide old clumps of bearded irises & replant. 
Plant autumn flowering bulbs. 
Sow maincrop carrots, early peas, turnips, lettuce, radishes & spring cabbages. 
`Stop` outdoor tomatoes. 
Cut & dry or freeze herbs. 
Tidy strawberry beds & grow spare plants from runners. 
Harvest raspberries, redcurrents, blackcurrents & gooseberries. 
Train a standard fuchsia. 
Water & feed greenhouse plants more often now the weather is hotter & the containers 
are filling up with roots. 
Provide more oxygen in ponds if necessary by thinning waterweeds or running a      
fountain. 
Divide water iris. 
 
Watch out for    
 

Cabbage white butterflies laying eggs on brassica plants. 
Potato blight on potatoes & tomatoes. 
 
Plants in their Prime    
 

Cornus Kousa. Cytisus. Deutzia. Phygelius. Spiraea. Yucca. Crocosmia. Echinops.  
Lychnis.   
Agapanthus.  Anchusa. Lilium regale. Crocosmia. Penstemon. Persicaris.    Lavender. 
Fuchsia. Cleome. Passionflower. Hebe. Buddleia. Hydrangeas.     Ceanothus.  Solanum. 
Clematis. Roses. 
Santolina. Plomis. Campanula. Delphinium. Dianthus. Hardy geranium. Salvia. Sedum. 
Hemerocallis. Perovskia.Dahlias. Phygelius. Hibiscus. Helianthus.   Ligularia. Lythrum. 
Heuchera. Geum. Potentilla. Phlox. Rudbeckia. Veronica. Verbascum. Thalictrum. 

Liatris.     

 

   Tina Lloyd  www.mosshousecottageplants.co.uk  
 

http://www.mosshousecottageplants.co.uk
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 01704 840480 
07832 291080 
 

SIMON BOUNDS 
GARDEN MAINTNANCE 
 

SIMON BOUNDS 
GARDENER 

We cover Merseyside and West Lancashire 

Private and Commercial 

All Year Round  

FREE ESTIMATES 

 
              LLOYD’S HEATING AND PLUMBING 

SERVICES 
                   GAS SAFE REGISTERED  

  

 
   Ring- Gary Lloyd:  

01704 840437 
 Mobile: 07766663382                                                        

 
 

Efficient, friendly and reliable 
      Any job considered from 

Single taps to central heating system 
 Annual boiler servicing  

 Boiler repairs and fault finding 
LPG Installations and Servicing 

 Unvented cylinders installed and Serviced 
 Leisure vehicles [Caravans etc.] 

Safety Checked                                        
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Quote HALSALL 18 when booking in any machine 
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Halsall Directory of Trades and Services 
Animal Care:  Carr Moss Boarding Kennels and 
Cattery  01704 840384 

Animal Care:  Talley wags   Pet sitting and dog    
walking  etc.  01704 550154  or visit  
www.talleywagspetsitting.co.uk 

Animal Care: Town Vets  01704 535233 

ANIMAL PORTRAITS:  Spurwood Studio. Call Chris on 
01704 841593.  Facebook Spurwood Studio 

Builders:  D J & J Wignall Construction and      
Maintenance   01704 841136 

CLEANING SERVICES:  ELK Domestic and Commercial 
Cleaning Services.  Phone 0773 9698499 

CHIMNEY SWEEP:  Riley’s Chimney Sweeping.    
01704 840481   07496 634298                                               
Or e-mail rileyschimneysweeping@gmail.com 

ELECTRICIAN: Domestic and Commercial.               
Steve Dorrian 01704 840558 

FIREWOOD & COAL SUPPLIERS:  Massams Supplies 
Ltd.  Renacres Lane  01704 840265 

FOOD;  The Saracen’s Head.  Summerwood Lane, 
Halsall.  01704 840204. 
www.thesaracensheadhalsall.co.uk 

Funeral Directors:  MLS Independent Funeral   
Directors Ltd.  01695 424888 

Garden Design:  
www.wicksteadgardenarchitects.com                            
george.wickstead@btinternet.com         01704 40471  

Gardening: Massams Supplies Ltd.                               
Landscaping and gardening supplies.  Renacres Hall 
Farm, Renacres Lane  01704 840265 

Gardening:  Simon Bounds Gardener and  Garden 
Maintenance.  01704840480   07832291080   

Gardening and Trees:  Ciaran’s Tree and  Gardening 
Services.  NPTC qualified tree      surgeon.   
07908688167 

Greetings Cards:  Cards & stationery.       
www.phoenix-trading.co.uk/web/sarahmitchell  
07808064996 

HEALTH AND FITNESS:  Anthony Morris                        
Personal Trainer. 07715 356223 

LANDSCAPES & CONSTRUCTION:  Jason  Kenningley.  
07414 589541 or 01704 880395                                  
Kenningleylandscapes @outlook.com 

LAWN & GARDEN PRODUCTS:  T&H Power Products 
Ltd.  01704 894457.  www.lawnandgardens.co.uk 

MATHS TUITION:  Primary, GCSE, A level and      
beyond.  Based in Halsall. Farrah Boardman.           
077514 72814 or 01704 840053 

MONUMENTAL STONEMASONS:                                    
Ormsby Memorials    01704 880294 or e-mail 
memo@ormsby.co.uk 

Photography: Wedding Photography.                    
Andrew Roberts  07821 463222  or visit 
www.ANDREWROBERTSWEDDINGS.CO.UK 

Plasterer:  DMR Plastering.  Contact David on   
Telephone  07855 295666                                                 
email  dmrplastering@gmail.com 

Plumbing and Heating:  Gary Lloyd                             
01704 840437 

Plumbing and Heating:  Michael Wignall         
01704 841136 

POST OFFICE:  Monday and Thursday afternoon.  
2pm –4.30pm.Massams Supplies Ltd, Renacres Lane.. 
01704 840265. 

PROPERTY SERVICES:  Beth Alexandra Property  
Specialists. 0151 345 4770                                                        
property@bethalexandra.com 

REFLEXOLOGY:  The Old Bakery, Wheelwrights 
Wharf, Scarisbrick.  07739 802175 
www.footreading.com 

Sawmills:  Caunce Sawmills Ltd                                      
01704 892195 

Transport: Dial-a Ride  For booking and                    
information:  01704 893373 

Upholstery:  Lancashire Upholstery                            
01704 535820 

UPVC  DOOR & WINDOW REPAIRS:  The repair Man. 
No obligation call out.  Ring Tom 0777-287-0101 

Website Design: Development, hosting and domain 
name registration.  Chris Birks 01704 841593  or visit  
www.4cornersdesign.co.uk 

WOOD  LOG SUPPLIERS: Woodland Eco Fuel. 01704 
841479 or 07866 767977 

Yoga:  Haskayne Village Hall                       Thursdays 
11.00-12.30 and 6.30-8.00  Contact    07785 573475 
or Email dilock@hotmail.co.uk 

http://www.wicksteadgardenarchitects.com/
mailto:george.wickstead@btinternet.com
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